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28th Sunday in Ordinary Time – 11th October 2020
Fr Michael Writes:  For those who enjoy their food, it is perhaps rather comforting to find heaven described as a banquet in both the Old and New Testaments.   The prophet Isaiah speaks of rich food and fine wines.  All sadness and suffering is gone.  God wishes us only to enjoy the goodness of His abundance.  A similar picture is painted in the Gospel as preparations are being made for a banquet, the wedding feast of the Son.  It is strange to understand the attitude of those who have turned down the invitation to attend the King’s Banquet.  But we have here at Mass this Sunday and every Sunday a foretaste of that banquet, “The Wedding Feast of the Lamb”, where Jesus gives Himself as food at the Eucharist.  What greater gift could there be? And yet there are empty places at the table.  Food for thought ………………!
Track and Trace:  Much focus has been placed on Test and Trace recently.   Places of worship and Church halls have to check people into Church or hall either by written registration or using a smart phone. We are displaying a QR Code and you can use your App to register.
November Envelopes: November is by tradition the month of the Holy Souls in the Church. Each week Masses are said in our Church for Holy Souls. If you would like your family or friends included in those Masses, please take a November envelope.  Write a list of your deceased and put that list with your offering for Masses into the envelope and put it either into the Presbytery letterbox or the collection bag. During the month of November, the lists are placed at the altar and remembered at all Masses for the Holy Souls. 

Corona Virus: Just to remind you again that face coverings are mandatory in places of public worship. As you may know the number who can attend a wedding is now reduced to 15 from 28th September.  Funerals remain capped at 30 people, and Baptisms are 6 people.
RCIA: The RCIA began last Thursday 8th October at 7pm.  If you know of someone – husband, wife, friend who might be interested in exploring whether God may be calling them to become a Catholic then please ask them to come along this Thursday. The important thing is that all of us are all called to be evangelizers and to welcome new Catholics into the Church.  This Thursday is the last opportunity to join this Group.
Marriage Preparation:  All Couples getting married in the Roman Catholic Church have to undergo Marriage Preparation. The next preparation for couples will take place in March 2021, the 2nd March; 9th March and 16th March in Rosary Hall from 7pm until 8.30pm.   Please see Marion the Parish Secretary if you wish to book a place.
Altar Servers: Would all altar servers please come along to serve every Sunday.  With holidays and lockdown many seem to have gone into a “resting period”.  It has been lovely to have large numbers of servers at each Mass so please let us begin again.  New servers are welcome as are those who should have made First Holy Communion last May and will now receive Holy Communion next May.  You are still welcome to serve in the meantime.
Retiring Collections:  Many of our usual retiring collections have been missed because of lockdown.  The Bishops of England and Wales have asked that we take up two collections: - 

The next is 8th November – Sick and Retired Priests.  All other usual collections will not take place.

Eritrea Appeal:  I am anxious to have one last appeal and retiring collection for the orphanage in Eritrea.  I would suggest we do this next Sunday 18th October and at all Masses have a retiring collection.  I will in the meantime arrange for the Provincial of the Sisters of Charity to come on an arranged Sunday to collect the cheque. Please be generous.
Cleaning: The next cleaning of the Church will take place next Saturday24th October at 3pm. We really need a few more helpers to keep our Church clean and tidy. Please come along for just one hour.

Wi-Fi: Most homes and offices are used to having Wi-Fi. We have extended Wi-Fi from our Parish Office to the Church.  This will enable us to install contactless machines for those who wish to pay in that way and live stream Masses.
Live Streaming:  It will also enable us to look at the best way of live streaming our 11am Mass for the sick, housebound, those in our local care-homes and those away from our parish. If there is an expert in that field, I wold be delighted to meet him or her in the near future.

Pope Francis: Pope Francis’ third encyclical Fratelli Tutti (All brothers and sisters) was published last Sunday, the feast day of St. Francis of Assisi.   It is a call to solidarity for all humanity to live in fraternity and social friendship.  It reminds us so powerfully of the message of love that is at the heart of the Gospel, a love which reaches out to all of our brothers and sisters who share our common humanity. 
May I recommend it for all to read. It can be read on:- www.indcatholicnews.com/news/40597.  A hard copy can be purchased at St. Paul’s Bookshop next to Westminster Cathedral.
Diary of Events: 

Tuesday 20th October – Finance and Properties Meeting 7pm
Sunday 18th October at 11am Mass of Enrolment for First Communion children.
The next meeting for UCM Members and others interested will take place on Friday 23rd October at 7pm
Marriage Preparation Course: Tuesday 2nd March; 9th March and 16th March at 7pm until 8.30pm in Rosary Hall.

First Holy Communion:  Sunday 9th Mary at 11am Mass

Crowning of Our Lady:  Sunday 16th May at 11am Mass.

Sunday 23rd May – Fr. Michael’s 40th Anniversary of Priesthood.
Offertory Collection: Many thanks to those who are bringing in their missed offertory envelopes and donations from when our Church was closed.  I am very grateful because the bills continue to come in.  I am also grateful to those who have made on line donations through our Website. If you have not given in your offertories during lockdown, I would be grateful to receive them.
Confirmation:  Confirmation for 2020 will take place next Saturday 17th October 2020 at 12.30pm Mass.

This year the Cardinal has given permission for Parish Priests to administer the Sacrament.

Carol Service: Because of Covid-19 we cannot have a Carol Service this year.
Christmas Fair:  Because of Covid-19 we will not have a Christmas Fair this year.

Finance Meeting:  The next Finance and Properties meeting will take place on Tuesday 20th October at 7pm.  For social distancing the meeting will take place in Rosary Hall.

Feasts: Tuesday 13th October – St. Edward the Confessor.  Thursday 15th October – St. Teresa of Jesus.  Friday 16th October – St. Margaret Mary Alacoque.  Saturday 17th October – St. Ignatius of Antioch.
Last Week’s Offertory Collection:

Envelopes:  £402.90
Loose £577.27      -   Total £980.17
Many thanks

Have a good week
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Mass & Service Times


Sunday 8.30am, 11am (Family Mass) & 6pm (Folk Mass)


Monday 12.30pm


Tuesday 12.30pm


Wednesday 12.30pm


Thursday 12.30pm


Friday 12.30pm


Saturday 12.30pm & 6pm (vigil)


Holy Days of Obligation


12.30pm and 6pm





Confessions


Saturday


11am – 11.30am


& 5pm to 5.30pm





Adoration of the


Blessed Sacrament


Every Saturday Afternoon from 5pm to Benediction at 5.30pm





Rosary


No Rosary until further notice





Novena to Our Lady of Perpetual Help Not until further notice











